
Attendance 
 

We have been striving improving our 
attendance and we are now running at 
95.38%.  Our aim is to reach 96%, let’s 
see if we can achieve our target.  Well 
done everyone !! 

 

 

 

    
 

Valentines Disco 

 

 
 

Our Valentines Disco, as usual was a 

great success and the children 

thoroughly enjoyed themselves.  Thank 

you to our wonderful mums in the 

‘Friends of St John’s’ for their hard 

work. 

 
Please remember to visit our website which is constantly being updated -                                                 

                                                  www.stjohnskirkdale.co.uk             Issue: February 2014  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parents Evening 

A reminder that it is Parents Evening on 5th March 3:30pm – 6:00pm.  Please do 

attend as it is an opportunity to check on the progress that your child is making 

and ask any questions which you may need to talk about with your child and their 

teacher on how they are doing in school. 

                  Welcome  - Spring Term 

 

We have made a great start to our new  

academic term.  The children look so smart  

in their uniform and they take real pride in  

their school.  Many thanks to all of parents  

and carers. 
 

 

 

 

 

http://www.stjohnskirkdale.co.uk/


Ash Wednesday  

Ashes will be given out in church 

to our KS 2 children. 

Fr Michael cannot be here this  

week but he has kindly made  

arrangements so that this can  

take place and Mr Menezes who  

teaches music has kindly offered 

to play the organ. 

 

 
Yr 3 will be holding a St 

Patrick’s Day themed 

assembly on 14th March at 

9:15am.  Parents of Yr 3 

children are welcome to 

join us and celebrate this 

special assembly.  

Refreshments will be 

served after the assembly.  

We look forward to seeing 

our Yr 3 parents there.  

As always, you are very 

welcome. 
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Sports 
Since Christmas our children have participated in 

lots of sporting events.  We took a group of children 

from Yr 5 and Yr 6 to a Hockey tournament, 

unfortunately the Yr  5 team just missed out on 

getting through to the semi-finals, but the Yr 6 

team won the competition, Congratulations ! 

In an athletics competition, we were placed second; 

only trailing by 1 point behind the winners. 

The children entered a Dodgeball competition with 

other local schools, and got as far as the semi-finals. 

Children also participated in a Lacrosse tournament, 

held at Toxteth Fire Fit Hub.  The children 

thoroughly enjoyed the experience in this new state 

of the art Sports Centre.  

In all the competitions our children played brilliantly 

and put 100% effort in; they are a real credit to the 

school.  Well done to all our Sport Stars !! 
 

Easter Bingo and Bonnet Parade 

Also, a reminder that we will be holding our traditional Easter Bingo on 4th April at 

1:30pm.  The ‘Friends of St John’s’ always work hard to ensure that this is a great 

success.  It is always well attended and helps to raise valuable funds for our pupils.  

Please do come along and support us.  On the day, the children will also parade their 

Easter Bonners which they have made.  A prize for the most imaginative one !! 
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